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good Monday morning to you this is                                              
asking theologian I'm dr. Randy white we                                        
are excited that you are here on the                                            
beautiful Monday morning wherever you                                           
are from Taos New Mexico across America                                         
around the world ready for your biblical                                        
theological and worldview questions I                                           
noticed when I got up this morning that                                         
the stock market had I think they use                                           
words like crashed and tanked although                                          
today a thousand point drop is not                                              
really all that big percentage-wise so                                          
please don't duck and cover                                                     
yet and of course the reason it was                                             
falling was because of new word about                                           
the coronavirus that has spread into                                            
Italy and some other countries Iran and                                         
great fears about the coronavirus now                                           
this is the third time I've spoken about                                        
this and I might be proven wrong someday                                        
but so far I'm gonna stick with my                                              
original message I didn't go back to see                                        
when that was but perhaps in January                                            
early February and I said I think this                                          
is much ado about nothing in fact I                                             
still think being the suspicious guy                                            
that I am that it might even be a test                                          
to see how much control governments can                                         
give their people by threatening them                                           
with a virus I happen to look up today                                          
just on my phone and so pardon that                                             
little little screen here but we'll just                                        
bring this up to size notice it's from                                          
the World Health Organization therefore                                         
it's very true                                                                  
and but I just wanted to see what are                                           
the symptoms of coronavirus disease this                                        
kovat 19 as they now call it it's                                               
characterized by mild symptoms including                                        
yep that's it that's Coppa 19 it goes on                                        
to say illness can be more severe for                                           
some people and can lead to pneumonia or                                        
breathing difficulties you mean like a                                          
cold                                                                            
yeah exactly a cold can be more severe                                          
for some people and can lead to things                                          
like pneumonia or the flu for example                                           
some people you know sail through the                                           
flu fairly easily other people get sick                                         
and die goes on to say more rarely the                                          
disease can be fatal I think by the way                                         
if you look into into who they would                                            
find that with a common cold they'd find                                        
that with the flu they'd find that with                                         
pneumonia they'd find it with so many                                           
things because more rarely as a matter                                          
of fact very rarely some people do get                                          



all of these other things and they prove                                        
to be fatal for whatever reasons more                                           
rarely the disease can be fatal                                                 
older people and people with other                                              
medical conditions such as asthma                                               
diabetes or heart disease may be more                                           
vulnerable to becoming severely ill my                                          
contention from the beginning has been                                          
that all of these deaths are actually                                           
that group of people that would have                                            
died from the flu or from diabetes                                              
complications or whatever it was and                                            
they did happen to have cope at 19 I                                            
don't have a I'm not going to deny that                                         
but I think that the fears that they are                                        
using for whatever reason I don't know                                          
if it's just because they're afraid                                             
themselves and they don't know any                                              
better or if there's something they're                                          
covering up I'm doing wouldn't give it                                          
beyond the Chinese government or the US                                         
government for that matter to throw a                                           
grenade over there so they can do                                               
something over here and get all the                                             
attention there and maybe the Chinese                                           
government I don't know I'm speculating                                         
here maybe the Chinese government had                                           
something big going on they needed to                                           
push things through the streets and                                             
whatnot and they needed everybody to                                            
stay home and nobody to look and so Oh                                          
throw a little grenade over there                                               
everybody's watching it everybody's busy                                        
and while they do it                                                            
this takes place here I'm not worried                                           
about coronavirus looked here's here's                                          
the prevention of the corona virus you                                          
can't reduce risk of infection if you                                           
clean your hands cover your nose and                                            
void close contact with anyone with a                                           
cold or flu like your mama told you                                             
right                                                                           
haven't we been doing this to avoid the                                         
cold the flu this there's something up                                          
about this that this coronavirus thing                                          
is not what if you get it what if you                                           
get it okay well let's see let's see                                            
there's no specific medicine to prevent                                         
or treat it people may need supportive                                          
care to help them breathe if you have                                           
mild symptoms stay at home till you                                             
recovered                                                                       
you can relieve symptoms if you rest and                                        
sleep keep worn drink plenty of liquids                                         
use a room humidifier let's stop the                                            
world nobody go to work right I don't                                           
know I'm just telling you I'm a skeptic                                         
on this thing as I have been from the                                           
beginning I think that you have more to                                         
worry about by the flu and I don't worry                                        
about the flu you have more to worry                                            
about by a cold and I don't worry about                                         



a cold I'm if I get one I take a nap a                                          
little Zicam maybe and get some sunshine                                        
you see for whatever reason again I'm                                           
not I I don't put it past the                                                   
government's to come to create a crisis                                         
or let's assume that nobody's do                                                
nobody's doing this on purpose                                                  
nonetheless the human mind and group                                            
psychology gets very scared very easy                                           
and can I use the words of the worst                                            
president our country had until it got                                          
worst one in 1979 Franklin Delano                                               
Roosevelt who said you remember we have                                         
nothing to fear but fear itself                                                 
I think there's a lot of fear-mongering                                         
going on on this particular issue that                                          
is my opinion what's yours what's your                                          
thoughts on it let's see and let's go                                           
with it                                                                         
here on this Monday morning for acid                                            
theologian ready for your biblical                                              
theological and worldview questions and                                         
we love it when you use our chat you can                                        
go right there to our websites click                                            
here you would be able to find it there                                         
we go and there's the corona virus                                              
update on February the 11th and there's                                         
the first comments on January the 29th                                          
and you could listen to all of that                                             
that's just all stuff right there hey                                           
while you're at our website scroll up to                                        
the top and push the retreat button                                             
right there and learn all about our                                             
retreats the Psalms graphically                                                 
presented there's the dates and the                                             
schedules and they click here to                                                
register would love to see you in                                               
Branson looking forward to that                                                 
now we come to a question that Michaels                                         
got thank you Michael for using that                                            
chat box makes it real easy for me and                                          
the question is were the greater works                                          
that Jesus spoke of in John chapter 14                                          
verse 12 meant to be done in the                                                
Millennium or while he was still here on                                        
earth John chapter 14 verse 12 verily                                           
verily I say unto you he that believeth                                         
on me the works that I do he shall also                                         
do and greater works than these shall he                                        
do because I go unto my father first of                                         
all let's go back and see what some                                             
people have done with that verse I                                              
remember back in the 80s II would have                                          
been early 90s actually I went to a                                             
preacher seminar this was when I was                                            
young and dumb I was probably 27 years                                          
old or so and I went to this gathering                                          
of pastors a leadership seminar you                                             
couldn't pay me to go to a leadership                                           
seminar today but I went to a leadership                                        
seminar and one of the speakers at this                                         
leadership seminar was a guy named John                                         



Wimber                                                                          
some of you may know John Wimber or know                                        
the name you certainly could look him up                                        
and figure out a little bit about John                                          
Wimber but he was the founder of the                                            
vineyard movement the vineyard churches                                         
today                                                                           
now as you as you follow this through                                           
let me go back even a little farther                                            
than that there was George Eldon lad who                                        
popularized this movement that today is                                         
the gospel truth don't you ever even                                            
speak against it that is the idea of                                            
already not yet in the kingdom that is                                          
the kingdom is already here someone says                                        
it doesn't look like it's here well it's                                        
not yet here it's it's not yet                                                  
inaugurated but the spiritual aspect of                                         
the kingdom is here George Eldon lad did                                        
that once again all evangelicals bow                                            
down and kiss his little feet his dead                                          
feet now but he was a professor at I                                            
believe that fuller seminary he at least                                        
eventually went to fuller seminary which                                        
is a cesspool and so Wimber became a                                            
student of lad and Wilbur said hey                                              
you're right these kingdom things are                                           
already and this always leads already                                           
not yet will always lead to charismatic                                         
practices because the aspects of the                                            
kingdom that are already guess what                                             
they're charismatic every time I know                                           
that a lot of people who hold it aren't                                         
charismatic yet but they have no way to                                         
stop charismatic theology and they have                                         
they have no no no biblical answer to it                                        
because already not yet is their base                                           
assumption you know what they should do                                         
don't you and so limber came and he                                             
accepted already not yet he talks about                                         
this and if you I heard him shared in                                           
person but if you                                                               
go back and look at the history of the                                          
founding of the vinyard movement he'll                                          
talk about Jorge Eldon Ladd and all                                             
these kind of things that how he got                                            
there                                                                           
now what I heard John Wimber say has he                                         
had cancer that he later died from John                                         
Wimber was giving his testimony about                                           
how he came in this charismatic of                                              
Vinyard kind of movement that he began                                          
and this was the verse right here John                                          
chapter 14 verse 12 verily verily I say                                         
unto you he that believeth on me the                                            
works that I do he shall also do and                                            
greater works than these shall he do                                            
because I go unto my father and Wimber                                          
said I believe on him and this promise I                                        
can claim that is the promise that that                                         
the one who believes on me after Jesus                                          
goes to the Father will do greater works                                        



than the ones that Jesus had done and so                                        
Wimber just named it and cleaned it he                                          
said I'm gonna take that I am going to                                          
do that the vineyard movement is based                                          
upon John chapter 14 verse 12 now so the                                        
question is when was Jesus talking about                                        
was this talking about future in the                                            
Millennium was it talking about while he                                        
was still on earth it couldn't been                                             
while Christ was still on earth because                                         
he does say I go to my father so it's                                           
after the Ascension here but could it                                           
have been while those hearing were on                                           
earth now I think that first of all this                                        
is spoken to the apostles and in that                                           
apostolic age secondly I think that one                                         
of the things we have to understand as                                          
we read the Gospels Matthew Mark Luke or                                        
John is what was Jesus's ministry Paul                                          
answers it for us in Romans chapter 15                                          
verse 8 he says now I say that Jesus                                            
Christ was a minister of the                                                    
circumcision for the truth of God to                                            
confirm the promises made unto the                                              
father's might I say that all of us                                             
should min                                                                      
Rize romans chapter 15 verse 8 because                                          
it clears up a lot of confusion what was                                        
Jesus doing when he spoke John 14:12 I                                          
know what he was doing he was doing his                                         
work as a minister of the circumcision                                          
I'm not a minister of the circumcision                                          
excuse me I'm not of the circumcision                                           
Jesus was a minister of the circumcision                                        
so all the Gospels when he was working                                          
he was ministering to the circumcision                                          
minister of the circumcision for the                                            
truth of God to confirm the promises                                            
made unto the father's not the promises                                         
that were given by Paul later by                                                
revelation that were unknown but he was                                         
confirming the promises made by the                                             
fathers that are made unto the fathers                                          
that is the the Jewish fathers that                                             
tells us again Romans 15 8 tells us if                                          
we go back to John 14:12 it tells us                                            
that all of this has to be understood in                                        
light of Romans 15 8 so when Jesus                                              
speaks he's speaking to the circumcision                                        
and he's speaking of the promises to the                                        
fathers now the Jewish people were                                              
promised a day in which there would be                                          
all all things come together a day in                                           
which there would be the kingdom a day                                          
in which they would rule and reign a day                                        
in which their enemies would be                                                 
eradicated I think that these are things                                        
that even when you get into the next                                            
verse verse 13 whatsoever ye shall ask                                          
in my name that will I do and the father                                        
may be glorified in the son                                                     
how many evangelicals have have                                                 



shipwrecked their prayer lives because                                          
they went and claimed that promise and                                          
it didn't happen how many young people                                          
in our churches have heard the preachers                                        
pray you know whatsoever you ask in my                                          
name that will I do                                                             
and so what we've got is a problem that                                         
says if I can be quite honest John 14                                           
12 and 13 have not been our experience                                          
they have not been our parents                                                  
experience they have not been our                                               
grandparents experience they have not                                           
been our great-great-grandparents                                               
experience in two thousand years of                                             
history this has not been the experience                                        
of Christian that whatsoever ye shall                                           
ask in my name that will I do it doesn't                                        
say I will do it if it's within my will                                         
it doesn't say I will do it if your                                             
faith is strong enough it doesn't say I                                         
will do it if you know you've got the                                           
works to back it up it doesn't say I                                            
will do it if there's you know a                                                
majority of you that when it doesn't say                                        
any that it says whatsoever ye shall ask                                        
in my name that will I do even if we                                            
take this and this is actually ye shall                                         
ask it's down at the bottom of the                                              
screen there you'll notice it's in the                                          
plural that means every one of you                                              
individuals can individually ask I'm                                            
talking to the group but if this is an                                          
individual promise that is a given here                                         
but even if you take it collectively                                            
whatever ye the church shall ask Melissa                                        
let's say it's corporate and the church                                         
has to ask it has that been the                                                 
experience of your church no it hasn't                                          
has it been the experience of my church                                         
no it hasn't the point is that again I                                          
talked about this a number of times                                             
because Christian evangelicals                                                  
especially leave the door wide open for                                         
atheist attack if I was an atheist I                                            
would look at right here and say do you                                         
believe the Bible is true why yes I do                                          
do you believe that God fulfills his                                            
word why yes I do                                                               
has John chapter 12 verse 13 been your                                          
experience well you know I have to make                                         
sure that I ask the things that he would                                        
have asked and sometimes I ask in the                                           
flesh and in other words you don't                                              
that's not been your experience you know                                        
if this is the case that we can't find                                          
anybody for whom that's the experience                                          
by the way I would guess                                                        
John Wimber asked to be healed from his                                         
cancer and he was not healed from his                                           
cancer he's dead today                                                          
and so what's up with that and                                                  
furthermore John Wimber                                                         



I guess he did some great works but he                                          
didn't do greater works than Jesus or                                           
you know 90% of you would be sent John                                          
wahoo I mean you don't know who the guy                                         
is you google him and figure it out but                                         
the point is this is not anyone's                                               
experience so if it's not anyone's                                              
experience here's our choice we can                                             
chunk the whole Bible and say myth                                              
legend untrue or we can say maybe I                                             
should just rightly divide the word of                                          
truth put it in to where it it is in its                                        
context and once again in its context we                                        
know that Jesus was a minister of the                                           
circumcision for the truth of God to                                            
confirm the promises made unto the                                              
Father so it's got to have a very Jewish                                        
context apostolic context I think when                                          
we get into the Gospels we see that to                                          
some degree whatever they ask let me go                                         
back to verse 13 there whatsoever you                                           
shall ask in my name that will I do to                                          
some degree that was the experience of                                          
the Apostles at least in Acts chapter                                           
say 1 through 8 9 10 that if the                                                
Apostles ask for something it happened                                          
and that's exactly what took place but I                                        
still think even with that what you have                                        
is that the the Acts of the Apostles was                                        
just a foreshadow of things to come so                                          
ultimately I think this is speaking                                             
about the Millennium and it's speaking                                          
about the Millennium for the Jewish                                             
people appreciate your question there                                           
thank you very much and let's go to                                             
let's see Paul up into New York Paul and                                        
Kathy why was David punished for                                                
numbering at Israel this is I don't have                                        
the                                                                             
texts right in front of me so I'm gonna                                         
go by memory here so question the                                               
assumptions on it                                                               
but David did punish excuse me did                                              
number Israel and that's when the                                               
punishment came that David was given a                                          
threefold option for what punishment he                                         
once you remember the story and in the                                          
end he chose I forgotten what the other                                         
two were but what I think one was                                               
sitting through a democratic debate and                                         
the other was having to listen to an                                            
evangelical sermon or three days of                                             
plague he chose three days of plague                                            
this was not the coronavirus this was a                                         
plague that literally people were dying                                         
in these three days and you could in                                            
some way even see the plague as it was                                          
coming I don't know if it was people                                            
dropping dead or if it was you know                                             
Green fog or what it was but but as you                                         
read the text you could see the fog                                             
coming it starts in the north of Israel                                         



it comes down you know hundreds                                                 
thousands of people are dying it comes                                          
over the Mount of Olives down into the                                          
Kidron Valley into the Kidron Brook up                                          
then and the City of David is at the                                            
bottom of Mount Moriah if you will comes                                        
up to the top of Mount Moriah and there                                         
David sees the angel of the Lord                                                
standing and he begs him to stop the                                            
plague the three days is not over but he                                        
begs him to stop the plague and the                                             
angel of the Lord stops the plague right                                        
there that is when David says that land                                         
on the top of of that mountain Mount                                            
Moriah there that land happened to be                                           
owned by aruna the Jebusite and David                                           
then says to Aruna I need to build an                                           
altar here and Aruna says go for it you                                         
can have the land build an altar and                                            
David gives those famous words then I                                           
will not give unto the Lord that which                                          
cost me nothing and so he purchases that                                        
land                                                                            
it is there where that altar is built                                           
that later becomes the temple and today                                         
is the Temple Mount                                                             
now how do I know that two things one I                                         
read my Bible that's how I know and two                                         
I have been to Israel and you can find                                          
out about it by going to Randy white                                            
ministries orj and clicking the Holy                                            
Land tour 2020 button and you will my                                           
mouse is not working there or the link                                          
is not working there or something but                                           
we'll get that vallah fixed up but                                              
anyway you can go to the Holy Land with                                         
me and we'll stand there and talk about                                         
this now the punishment for number II I                                         
the the Bible doesn't completely tell us                                        
it just says he numbered he wasn't                                              
supposed to number he did number and he                                         
was punished for it and this plague was                                         
part of the punishment what's up there                                          
the best we can come up with is it is a                                         
reliance upon himself his armies his                                            
strength some trust in chariots summon                                          
horses but we trust in the name of the                                          
Lord and he was supposed to as the                                              
representative the the in the flesh                                             
representative of the theocratic King on                                        
the theocratic throne he was supposed to                                        
trust completely in God his was supposed                                        
to be a supernatural trust and instead                                          
he's looking and saying do I have enough                                        
armies can I do this can we make this                                           
and so what appears what what seems to                                          
be something that would be very honestly                                        
prudent to us today to count your armies                                        
I mean who builds a tower without                                               
counting the cost right it appears that                                         
I think that what we have is he is he                                           
was not supposed to be prudent he was                                           



supposed to be faithful I think that's                                          
where the issue is now I say that I say                                         
I think and I think I think I think I                                           
think I say that because the Bible                                              
doesn't ever come out clearly and tell                                          
us why so probably the the best thing                                           
you could do                                                                    
is just say he was disobedient and god                                          
can judge disobedience but inquiring                                            
minds want to know                                                              
right what was the real issue here I                                            
think it was a faith issue and he being                                         
the leader the theocratic King if you                                           
will the representative on the                                                  
theocratic throne he had to represent                                           
God to his people and he was                                                    
representing man to his people you know                                         
I'll just throw in a free bit of                                                
information here pastors are there held                                         
to a higher standard because they're                                            
teachers they are supposed to represent                                         
God to the people and yet you know so                                           
many times what pastors are doing is                                            
going and learning principles from the                                          
business world and and bringing those                                           
principles into the church principles of                                        
business and principles of group                                                
dynamics in psychology which is kind of                                         
all the same thing and bringing all that                                        
in into the church I I'm not so sure                                            
that pastors aren't counting their                                              
armies in the same way rather than                                              
saying I am just going to proclaim the                                          
Word of God I am going to as the old                                            
preachers used to say trust the Lord and                                        
tell the people I think that's what                                             
pastors ought to be doing today rather                                          
than some of this crazy stuff that they                                         
are doing thank you from New York let's                                         
see now let's come to our next question                                         
last Friday you were asked a question                                           
about could people in a works or law                                            
type Baptist Church be saved or what are                                        
they going to hell your responses had                                           
danced around I do that sometimes                                               
danced around whether there was one way                                         
or several ways to faith in Jesus Christ                                        
there was let me read that correctly                                            
your response danced around whether                                             
there was one way or several ways faith                                         
in Jesus Christ would save us please                                            
clear up whether there is one plan or                                           
several plans in two days                                                       
dispensation thank you so clearly there                                         
is one plan and we were discussing what                                         
is it Galatians chapter one and the                                             
verse probably beginning in about six on                                        
the right side of your screen I marvel                                          
that you were so soon removed from him                                          
that called you into grace into the                                             
grace of Christ unto another gospel                                             
which is not another but there be some                                          



that trouble you and would pervert the                                          
gospel of Christ though we or an angel                                          
from heaven preach any other gospel unto                                        
you than we have preached let him be                                            
accursed you can go back to our Bible                                           
study last Thursday night and see that                                          
the word is anathema and I had some                                             
comments on that that are irrelevant to                                         
this question so if any man preach                                              
another gospel then you have received                                           
let him be accursed                                                             
and Paul's saying you know I'm trying to                                        
persuade you I'm not trying to please                                           
you the gospel which I preached is not a                                        
man neither received it of man was nor                                          
was taught it but by revelation of Jesus                                        
Christ this is the Pauline gospel now                                           
what I want you to notice is that Paul                                          
never says those of you go a shion's who                                        
got caught up in this Judy izing scheme                                         
you have lost your faith you are no                                             
longer saved he doesn't say that he also                                        
doesn't say that those of you in                                                
Galatian churches who came to faith in                                          
jesus christ being taught by the                                                
Judaizers thinking that you had to be                                           
circumcised and you got circumcised you                                         
actually are not saved he doesn't say                                           
that what he always does is condemn the                                         
leaders for this perverted gospel that                                          
they are teaching because a perverted                                           
gospel obviously leads to a perverted                                           
theology let's make a scenario there's                                          
this Galatian Church and                                                        
the Judaizers come and we don't know                                            
about the Judaizers whether they've been                                        
there 35 minutes or they had been there                                         
a long time I think from what we have                                           
that their doctrine had begun to take                                           
root in the Galatian churches and so                                            
here's one of these Galatian churches                                           
and the Judaizers have come maybe a year                                        
ago two years ago and they had convinced                                        
the people using Old Testament                                                  
Scriptures and laying out an argument a                                         
very logical argument by the way and                                            
remember it's not the logic of the                                              
argument that matters it's the                                                  
foundation of the argument that matters                                         
and so they had laid out this very                                              
logical argument that you need to be                                            
circumcised circumcise is the decision                                          
is the sign of the covenant you're under                                        
the Covenant they had all this bad                                              
theology but they built a logical                                               
argument and the people begin to say you                                        
know what you are exactly right now in                                          
comes John Jacob Jingleheimer Schmidt                                           
and these people love him and they care                                         
for him and they open up the word of God                                        
to him and they say that God has                                                
provided a gift of salvation in Jesus                                           



Christ and we we we come he has paid the                                        
price the death barrel in the                                                   
resurrection of Jesus Christ and you can                                        
receive this gift that God is offering                                          
how do you receive it well you receive                                          
it by your faith in Jesus Christ and as                                         
a person of faith you'll need to be                                             
circumcised now John Jacob Jingleheimer                                         
Schmidt says I'm in count me in and he                                          
goes through the circumcision and he                                            
places his faith in Jesus Christ is that                                        
man saved Paul doesn't speak to that                                            
issue                                                                           
he doesn't address that issue now I                                             
think today by the way if you take a                                            
Baptist Church that is the gospel that                                          
is shared an evangelical church a Bible                                         
Church and you know I would pick your                                           
picture poison what's you're doing                                              
that's the gospel to share they just                                            
substitute for circumcision they                                                
substitute baptism and so I was saved                                           
under that and millions of people say                                           
under that that our let's go back to my                                         
own experience my faith was in Jesus                                            
Christ not in works I completely                                                
understood baptism to be an act of                                              
obedience and not an act of salvation I                                         
never would have said nor could anyone                                          
have ever convinced me that baptism was                                         
required                                                                        
I fully rejected baptismal regeneration                                         
I also believed that it was an ordinance                                        
and that notice I said that past ends                                           
that it was an ordinance and that it was                                        
something that if you're going to walk                                          
in obedience to Christ you needed to                                            
follow Christ and obedience in the                                              
waters of baptism and this is what would                                        
would what would take place so I think                                          
that's kind of where the Judaizers at                                           
were now I think what he says is I'm the                                        
guy that was preaching it let him be                                            
accursed go back to that Bible study put                                        
him in his place                                                                
put him back in his place get him where                                         
he belongs                                                                      
and fortunately through the Word of God                                         
for me that's exactly what has happened                                         
now is the the truth is you know to go                                          
to your question there really is only                                           
one plan of salvation and it is grace                                           
alone and I think we do need to attack                                          
the grace alone as long as you always do                                        
also do these things and that is the                                            
approach of the Baptist's grace alone as                                        
long as you do these other things that's                                        
the approach of John MacArthur grace                                            
alone as long as you do these other                                             
things that's the approach of                                                   
Christendom shall we say grace alone as                                         
long as you do these other things now                                           



John MacArthur obviously would disagree                                         
with me and all the John MacArthur                                              
followers would disagree with me no no                                          
no no no no solafeet a-- that's what it                                         
is but when you look at it is that what                                         
it is no it's not now the people who                                            
were saved under John MacArthur's                                               
ministry are they saved                                                         
yes I think they're saved they are                                              
trusting in the completed work of Jesus                                         
Christ and they recognize that baptism                                          
or lordship is not a part of their                                              
salvation now they're messed up in their                                        
theology and I feel for them because I                                          
was messed up in my theology and                                                
probably still am in some degrees just                                          
ask some people look on the internet but                                        
uh but but the truth is this is only one                                        
gospel now I think that we are probably                                         
on shaky grounds if we come and say that                                        
anyone who has been presented the gospel                                        
who is also taught that they needed to                                          
be baptized out of obedience that person                                        
is not saved today I don't think that I                                         
don't see that testimony in the                                                 
scripture I don't I I say what I see in                                         
the book of Galatians is shame on you                                           
teacher you should know better than that                                        
you are better than you're putting a                                            
yoke of bondage upon these people but I                                         
I think are they saved yeah because                                             
they're saved in that one gospel and                                            
that is that issue of grace that is                                             
given there thank you okay let me see                                           
here we have a question from Eli what                                           
are your thoughts on faith promise                                              
missions giving is it biblical well only                                        
if it's to Randy white ministers I would                                        
say no here's how I think a person ought                                        
to give the whole faith promise you know                                        
I give a faith promise maybe III first                                          
of all let me say somebody might be                                             
using this in a in a different                                                  
terminology and I want to lump everybody                                        
all together but typically it's this is                                         
how it works                                                                    
that you go to the banquet they serve                                           
the dry chicken and they have nice                                              
flowers and at the end you know the                                             
preacher gives a go get them tiger                                              
sermon we can do it and then they have a                                        
table leader or this can happen you know                                        
in a one-on-one situation as well but                                           
you be I mean you've been there they                                            
have the table to open up the envelope                                          
pass these things around and you pray                                           
about it with your wife we're going to                                          
give you 32 seconds to pray about this                                          
with your wife and then you put down a                                          
faith promise what do you believe that                                          
God is leading you to give in silence                                           
now let's ask God to give you a number                                          



that number may be spectacular you never                                        
thought of a number like this now you                                           
confer with your wife for just a moment                                         
there and you decide well how the music                                         
is playing give your all give your all                                          
to Jesus and give your faith promise I'm                                        
not into it I the idea is I can't afford                                        
this much money but I'm gonna go ahead                                          
and put it down because in faith I am                                           
going to make the promise that God is                                           
going to provide it a lot of people have                                        
hurt themselves spiritually and                                                 
financially in doing that kind of thing                                         
now here's how I think a person ought to                                        
give as he has purposed in his heart                                            
that means that the the the church the                                          
missionary the organization whatever                                            
should lay the need out before and then                                         
say you decide what is it you can give                                          
as a man purposes purposeth in his heart                                        
that that word there I think                                                    
implies you do some research you do some                                        
calculations you consider it and you say                                        
well you know what I could drop this                                            
expense over here I could take this much                                        
out of savings                                                                  
I could do this and that I could I could                                        
make this happen and so the I yeah I can                                        
legitimately and responsibly give this                                          
much money and I am I'm committing to                                           
that I don't I don't so much have a                                             
problem with the commit parts to it                                             
because we do it all the time unless you                                        
pay cash for everything you've you know                                         
you commit to you know the car payment                                          
or the house payment or whatever it is                                          
and no man knows tomorrow I don't know                                          
what is going to take place but you sign                                        
on the dotted line there and you make                                           
those commitments and if it's a                                                 
responsible kind of I've looked that out                                        
I planned that out I budgeted that out I                                        
can do it that's the kind of giving that                                        
I think is biblical and that's the kind                                         
of giving by the way which I think can                                          
be generous I think it's more generous                                          
than the faith promise and God loves a                                          
cheerful Giver                                                                  
so if I'm able to plan it out then I can                                        
say you know what over the next year I                                          
can give more than you know if you just                                         
want what's in my pocket today so let me                                        
do some planning let me do some                                                 
adjustment let me make it there so that                                         
idea there of the faith promise no I                                            
don't think it's biblical I think it's                                          
been picked up from the charismatic                                             
world the evangelical world and brought                                         
into that Thank You Eli for your                                                
question there I appreciate that                                                
okay and our next question here is let                                          
me see what we've got up here just that                                         



one right there ah here's a here's a                                            
related one to give from Steven to give                                         
a regular monthly automatic donation to                                         
your ministry do you oh my goodness                                             
speaking of faith promises do you have                                          
both credit card and checking account                                           
deduction please state exactly where to                                         
go on your website or phone number what                                         
that is the best question I've gotten                                           
all day Steven thank you well                                                   
me show you two things here if you go to                                        
Randy white ministries dot RG and click                                         
the donation button right there and then                                        
here we have the credit card information                                        
where you can put in whatever amount you                                        
would like I would suppose it'd be                                              
something like fifty thousand dollars                                           
and then you can make that a monthly                                            
recurring donation or you can just make                                         
that a one-time gift put in your details                                        
right here and click pay now if you say                                         
well we'd rather that come out of our                                           
checking account rather than a debit or                                         
credit card checking account deduction                                          
we can make that happen however we have                                         
to do that on our end and so for that to                                        
happen you have to go let's say we used                                         
to have a phone number there you have to                                        
go a sippin find us to about us and                                             
contact us and here you have both an                                            
email and a phone number right there if                                         
you leave the if you call by the way                                            
they are going to take a message and                                            
we're gonna get back to you but it'll be                                        
a real person taking a message yeah and                                         
say this is Steven he'd like to give                                            
fifty thousand dollars a month in a                                             
faith promise but nonetheless we can set                                        
that up for for a checking checking                                             
account deduction so checking it                                                
obviously credit cards debit cards                                              
checking accounts thanks put all that                                           
together there on the faith promise                                             
giving thank you for that question                                              
Michael some say that Solomon's Temple                                          
was on the Temple Mount                                                         
others say in the City of David what are                                        
your thoughts my thoughts are included                                          
in a series of sermons we've got                                                
entitled Jerusalem city of gold go to                                           
our website and right on the front page                                         
just do a ctrl F or a search and look up                                        
Jerusalem but Jerusalem city of gold and                                        
there are seven sessions I'm not sure it                                        
looks like I thought that said 48 is 4b                                         
I guess I should get some glasses right                                         
the location of the temple it's number                                          
six right here if you click on number                                           
six there are also some notes that are                                          
available down here in that I speak to                                          
this very issue and I do it for an hour                                         
so or 45 minutes at least on the                                                



location of the temple                                                          
I do go with the Temple Mount location I                                        
think that other arguments have been                                            
given for either the City of David or                                           
even the Mount of Olives I am NOT                                               
opposed to looking at any of those I                                            
think investigating all of that is kind                                         
of fun and interesting I think that                                             
easily the all the archaeological                                               
evidence I think goes to the Temple                                             
Mount and every record we have                                                  
historically I think goes to the Temple                                         
Mount and what I've seen of the City of                                         
David anyway goes to the Temple Mount                                           
but you know you can you can look at                                            
that I I think all the other arguments                                          
have some flaws in them and I think that                                        
that the Temple Mount is the location                                           
and simply geographically it's the                                              
location that makes sense when you're                                           
there and all of that thank you for that                                        
Jerusalem City of Gold is that six                                              
session series Rene's the lordship                                              
salvation followers are still saved I                                           
think they are                                                                  
again I don't think that I don't see                                            
within the book of Galatians the word                                           
that these people aren't saved and does                                         
that mean we shouldn't try to clean up                                          
that theology absolutely not                                                    
we definitely should clean up that                                              
theology otherwise circumcision becomes                                         
a part of Christianity and so you know                                          
the teacher who does that let them be a                                         
curse just the scripture says but are                                           
they saved yeah I think that they are                                           
saved and you know it salvation comes                                           
from trusting in the completed work of                                          
Jesus Christ his work up on the cross is                                        
salvation removed if it's the completed                                         
work of Jesus on the cross and you have                                         
to be baptized I don't see it again                                             
somebody help me if it is there and if                                          
it is if it's there now if that's the                                           
case by the way let's take the lordship                                         
salvation said those in the lordship                                            
salvation are not saved that means John                                         
MacArthur's not saved that means that                                           
all of his followers are not saved that                                         
means that most Baptist independent                                             
fundamentalist Southern Baptist what not                                        
they're not saved that means that                                               
basically it's me and you and nobody                                            
else is saved                                                                   
I'm not comfortable going there you know                                        
somebody can show that to me my my fear                                         
is that if you take that position won't                                         
even be long until I'm not saved either                                         
because you know something that I held                                          
or I once did or the manner under which                                         
I was saved and you know I was saved                                            
under six years old thinking I needed to                                        



be baptized and obedience to the Lord                                           
and therefore I lived from 6 to 54 years                                        
old unsaved and I never have repented of                                        
that and now I've got a repenteth and                                           
and that still comes down to a                                                  
works-based you're just putting it down                                         
you're saying no if you require baptism                                         
then you're not saved therefore you must                                        
not require baptism ok I understand what                                        
you're saying                                                                   
that's just as much of an obedience                                             
issue as requiring baptism so I think                                           
that in the end we have to come down and                                        
say let's trust in Jesus Christ and                                             
let's try then to get out all the                                               
theological gunk that has come along                                            
with that in the many many things that                                          
have been given there thank you okay                                            
we've got I think that's all of our                                             
questions so far we've got just a few                                           
moments left I did get all the questions                                        
that have come in one just came in well                                         
we got it thank you take that it's                                              
coming and in the meantime I have plenty                                        
to say so don't run off but in the                                              
meantime also again go to our website I                                         
would love for you to click that retreat                                        
button right there                                                              
and learn about the Psalms graphically                                          
presented and all of the things that are                                        
included there and just click the                                               
registration button right there will                                            
then send you an invoice and would love                                         
to have you for that a question from                                            
Martha let's see says pastor Randy there                                        
are some that say that the Jewish people                                        
today in Israel are not the Jewish                                              
descendants of Scripture therefore God's                                        
promises are no longer for them how do                                          
you answer this well there are some that                                        
say that first of all let's look at what                                        
they they are saying if the Jewish                                              
people in Israel today are not the                                              
Jewish descendants of Scripture then who                                        
are somebody's got to be right either                                           
that or they're just totally eradicated                                         
and there are no Jewish people today in                                         
which there's the the in that case                                              
they're going to argue for a new Israel                                         
a new Jerusalem so who are they I've                                            
heard everything from the black                                                 
Israelites they're the real Jews the                                            
nation of Britain they're the Israel                                            
Jews the the Gentiles you know we're                                            
we're now the Jews because we're                                                
descendants of Ephraim and that is us                                           
and therefore we need to live under the                                         
law it goes all                                                                 
over the place on what you've got here                                          
now who are the who are the who are the                                         
Jews I think that the only thing we've                                          
got to go on today is a little bit of                                           



DNA from whatever we know there on what                                         
is what what is Jewish DNA and the fact                                         
that what do any of us have to go on to                                         
know that this is where we're from you                                          
know I go on the fact that somebody                                             
handed me a family tree and said my                                             
family came from Wales a long time ago                                          
and so therefore I'm Welsh you know I                                           
suppose if the Welsh government ever                                            
provides any great benefits I'm gonna be                                        
the first in line right how do you know                                         
your Welsh well look at all these family                                        
trees that have been given down so they                                         
in incoming you through here I think                                            
they I suspect that they've got at this                                         
argument that is it is deflecting to                                            
teach something else probably if you                                            
look into it                                                                    
they are anti-semitic gonna be my guess                                         
you hand me one that says the Jews in                                           
Israel today they're not the real Jews                                          
because those people are scoundrels                                             
there's gonna be Samantha submit and                                            
anti-semitism that's gonna come up                                              
probably subtly but pretty quick I'd be                                         
able to find that anti-semitism then                                            
they are going to replace somebody else                                         
that is favorable to their theology that                                        
all that to say that makes it pretty                                            
suspicious and I think that today what                                          
you've got is that there's no better                                            
candidate than those living in Israel                                           
today for the most part they have been                                          
faithfully Jewish for as long as anybody                                        
can remember                                                                    
I mean they're not saying you know well                                         
I have high cheekbones seems like                                               
something a presidential candidate once                                         
said one 124th one 1024 percent Indian                                          
you remember her that they're not going                                         
on that kind of craziness they are                                              
actually going on I was I've been in the                                        
synagogue all of my life circumcised on                                         
the eighth day you know the tribe of the                                        
you know they're going like Paul his                                            
resume and that was dad that was grandpa                                        
great-grandpa and all that and that is                                          
their heritage so again I think there's                                         
probably some anti-semitism and some                                            
replacement theology that are behind it                                         
all and motive is everything in a sense                                         
and I think that that that really                                               
becomes such a an issue in such a                                               
problem there through all that thank you                                        
okay Martha appreciate that question now                                        
did I get them all we were having a bit                                         
of a challenge on our questions here                                            
today and I haven't been following all                                          
along through them will the willful                                             
apostate be saved free will agents one                                          
can abandon God entirely how how how                                            
will you stop being at your mother's                                            



daughter any way you could stop being                                           
your mother's daughter impossible once                                          
we are given the gift of eternal life we                                        
have eternal life because we've been                                            
given the gift of eternal life we were                                          
not given the gift of the potential for                                         
eternal life we were not giving a given                                         
a contingency for eternal life we were                                          
given eternal life we were not given                                            
maybe eternal life we were given eternal                                        
life and if we're given eternal life                                            
then guess what we have eternal life now                                        
someone turns and becomes apostate shame                                        
on them what a despicable person that                                           
they would receive the gift that God                                            
gives                                                                           
get unto themselves and then trample                                            
over the blood of Jesus Christ it is                                            
shameful indeed if I was God they'd be                                          
kicked out they'd be taken off the list                                         
once and for all but I'm not God and                                            
this is why we sing about Amazing Grace                                         
not just grace an undeserved gift but                                           
Amazing Grace that we'll save to the                                            
uttermost that's the picture I think                                            
that we have in scripture and that's the                                        
the only passage of Scripture really                                            
that we can are the only teaching of                                            
Scripture that we can go on I think you                                         
find nothing in Scripture that says that                                        
you can reject your salvation once you                                          
give it if you can then none of us are                                          
saved and we should quit saying you know                                        
I've redeemed how I love to proclaim it                                         
redeemed by the blood of the Lamb no we                                         
should say possibly redeemed if I stick                                         
with it if I don't turn back if I press                                         
all the way to the end that's what we                                           
should sing so dump the hymnal because                                          
it's full of salvation celebration songs                                        
don't ever tell someone I am saved if                                           
you believe that the apostate can lose                                          
their salvation because you might be                                            
apostate I might be apostate day after                                          
tomorrow who knows we haven't made it                                           
unto the end this is why the Calvinists                                         
and the Calvinists are the ones that                                            
teach this and the Calvinists of course                                         
they mix all of the scripture together                                          
rather than rightly divide the word of                                          
truth and when you mix it all together                                          
yeah you can build that argument because                                        
endure to the end and you will be saved                                         
but that's not that's not the gospel of                                         
Jesus Christ that is outside of this                                            
grace gospel that we're in so we have to                                        
separate those out and when we separate                                         
them our theology comes together clearly                                        
and when we separate them we begin to to                                        
lose fears live in confidence have a                                            
clarity of the word so many more things                                         
that happen when we rightly divide the                                          



word of truth when we rightly divide the                                        
word of truth we                                                                
we don't we we don't get mixed up with                                          
the vineyard movement you know things                                           
like this through all that thank you for                                        
your question today and each one of you                                         
thank you all for your questions today I                                        
haven't followed the comments just been                                         
looking for the questions Monday is                                             
always a busy question day and uh couple                                        
sneeze coming on maybe you can't get it                                         
from me trust me you're over three feet                                         
it's all good                                                                   
I had to look forward to seeing you soon                                        
like tomorrow morning how about that it                                         
asked the theologian 10:00 a.m. mountain                                        
time                                                                            
I think I'll begin the broadcast talking                                        
about reason for living do we have to                                           
have a reason for living if you want to                                         
know tune in tomorrow morning 10:00 a.m.                                        
mountain time I'll look forward to                                              
seeing you there and in the meantime                                            
study the word rightly divided and                                              
question the assumptions Randy white                                            
ministries dot R G I look forward to                                            
hearing from you                                                                
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